                      MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE MEETING
Held on Monday 2nd December 2013 at 6.00pm at the Village Hall
Present: 
Cllr Andrew Merrill, Chairman, Cllr Gardiner, Cllr Parkin, Cllr M Parker, Cllr Blackman and Cllr Ancliff.

Cllr Harrison as a visiting councillor
Mr Derek Bowker – Parish Clerk 
Item 1 
To invite members of the public to raise issues
Nothing raised
Item 2 
To accept apologies.

Cllr D Rowlands (Prior Engagement)
 Item 3
Declarations of Interest 
Declarations as per “Notifications of Interests”
Cllr Parker

Village Hall

Item 4
Approval of the Minutes of the Finance meeting held on the 4th November 2013.
RESOLVED Approved.  Proposed by Cllr Merrill and seconded by Cllr Parkin.
Cllr Blackman asked if the Car park lease how now been finalised.

The Clerk advised that the payment had been made for 2013/14 but the lease still needed to be signed.

Cllr Parkin asked what had happened about the Code of Conduct and was advised that the revised code would be forwarded to all councillors for their consideration at the January meeting.

Cllr Parkin also enquired about Internet Banking as was told that the Clerk was awaiting comments from the internal auditor.

Item 5
To note Income & Expenditure in November 13, to note authorised cheques 
in November 13 and approve accounts as at 24th November 2013
        The income and expenditure and the cheque authorisation were noted and it was 

        Proposed by Cllr Merrill, seconded by Cllr Ancliff that the accounts for November should be accepted

        ALL AGREED
Item 6
Village Hall Finance (Phase 2)
WREN Claim
The last claim was passed to the Clerk to be forwarded to WREN
Security

All work has now been carried out on the new security system and although there had been some teething problems it was now working satisfactorily.
There has been an overspend of £340 on the planned budget but it was accepted by the Clerk that this expenditure had been necessary.

Item 7
Draft Budget 2014/15

Lengthy discussion took place about the draft budget and will be considered again at the January meeting before a precept recommendation is made to the full Parish Council.
Item 8
Tar Lagoon
Following the meeting that was organised by CWaC and the Environment Agency councillors were satisfied that the explanations given were satisfactory.
Item 9     Any urgent matters – at discretion of Chairman.
Village Hall Car Park

Cllr Blackman told the meeting that the Village Hall car park was being used as a pick up point for local school children.

It was agreed that the bus company should be advised that the Parish Council were not responsible for any liabilities that may occur from this practice.

Cllr Blackman to identify the bus company.

Bus Stop – Crossroads

The bus stop will be changed again in the New Year to allow for a further car parking space which had been requested by the local residents.

Local Plan

Cllr Parkin advised that the letter he had forwarded on this matter was now on the website with one that he had previously sent.
Grit

Cllr Blackman will check to see what is still remaining from last year and whether consideration needs to be given to purchasing further quantities.

Council Tax Reduction Scheme

This will be paid for a second year by Cheshire West and Chester Council.

Homes Bonus Community Fund

Mickle Trafford and District Parish Council will receive £2179 from this fund for homes built in the area between October 2010 and October 2012.

The scheme will continue.

Item 10 
Next Meeting 


Date and time of next meeting Monday 6th January 2014 @ 6.00pm at the Village Hall
Meeting Closed 19.29pm
Signed.........................................................................Dated .....................................................................

Prepared by Derek Bowker

3rd December 2013
   2013/40

